
 

  

Diary Dates 
Friday 10th February: PTFA Valentines Discos (KS1 5-
6pm, KS2 6:30-7:30pm) 
Monday 13th-Friday 17th February: Half term break 
Tuesday 21st February: Haffydown trip to Hertford 
Museum 
Monday 27th February: Shackadell Class to Gordon 
Craig Theatre. 
Tuesday 28th February: Herts4Hearts Clothing 
Collection 
Thursday 2nd March: World Book Day 
Friday 3rd March: PTFA Aston’s Got Talent (Village 
Hall) 
Monday 13th March: Parent Teacher Consultations 
3:30pm-6:00pm 
Thursday 16th March: Parent Teacher Consultations 
3:30pm – 7:20pm 
Friday 24th March: Reward Day 
Tuesday 28th March: Easter Breakfast 
Friday 31st March: Easter Service. Egg rolling and 
decoration competitions. Term finishes at 1:00pm. 
PTFA Easter Egg hunt after school 
Tuesday 18th April: Children return to school for the 
summer term 
Friday 28th April: PTFA Non-uniform day – 
Coronation Hamper Donations 
Sunday 31st April: Choir to sing at The Royal Albert 
Hall 
Friday 5th May: PTFA Non-uniform day. Coronation 
Jolly Jars and Rainbow Raffle Hamper Draw 
Monday 8th May: School Closed – Coronation Bank 
Holiday 
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May: Year Six SATs 
assessments 
Saturday 1st July: PTFA Summer Fete 
Tuesday 11th and Wednesday 12th July: Whole 
School Summer Production. 
Thursday 13th July: Class Changeover Day and 
Secondary School Transition Day 
 

 

 

As we reach the end of a short but very busy half 

term in school, we would like wish everyone a 

happy and relaxed half term break.  

Since the beginning of term, we have welcomed 

many visitors into school including our Herts 

Improvement Partner, prospective parents, 

governors, Herts advisers and other professionals. 

It is always a pleasure to visit classrooms, engage 

with the children and witness the buzz of learning 

around the school. Children at Aston St. Mary’s 

simply love to learn; this is evident not only by 

their excellent behaviour in lessons but also by 

the progress that is evident when we look through 

their books. Just today, a child from Shackadell 

Class was proud to share his writing. Turning back 

just a few pages and he was learning to form his 

letters and write single words. Today, he wrote 

and punctuated a whole sentence independently 

and was excited to share his learning by reading it 

aloud. This pride in learning is reflected across the 

school and is always a delight to share with 

visitors. 

You will notice later in the newsletter that we are 

reintroducing our attendance section with class 

data. This was temporarily stopped due to the 

pandemic. It is great to see such positive data this 

term; every day in school really does make a 

difference to the progress that children make.  

Have a great week and we will look forward to 

welcoming the children back into school on 

Monday 20th February. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/2023 

SPRING TERM 

Thursday 5th January 2023 to Friday 31st March 2023 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 13th February 2023 to Friday 17th February 

2023 

SUMMER TERM 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Wednesday 19 July 2023 

Monday 8th May: SCHOOL CLOSED Coronation Day 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

INSET DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 17th April 2023 

Thursday 20th July 2023 and Friday 21st July 2023 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Jessica, Isla, Max, 

LJ, Cameron, 

Joshua, Leon, 

Isadora, Lily-Anne, 

Nyah, Amelie, 

George 

 

Merit Certificates were 

awarded to: 

Archie, Max, Sebastian, LJ, 

Phoebie, Joel, Poppy-Belle, 

Isla, Alfie, Leon, Nikita, 

Brody, Gabriella, Sophie, 

Mia, Seth, Orlagh, Toby, 

Aariv, Bertie, Stanley, 

Francesca, Lucas, Jack, 

James, Theo, Louie, Isabel, 

Ethan O., Lily, Amelie, Eli, 

Jack, Georgia, Jayne, Toby, 

Chizi, Orla, Tilly, Alice O, 

Leo D, Cotis, Ollie 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny: 

Simeon and Anna we remember in our 
Candlemas services today are 
ordinary, unglamorous, old people. 
They serve God faithfully, quietly and 
simply in prayer and worship. Yet, 
once they recognise Jesus as God’s 
long-awaited Messiah they become 
part of the biggest story ever. They 
share the good news of God’s loving 
faithfulness with everyone they meet. 
 

Sometimes we feel ordinary.  We 
think we can’t do much.  Yet even 
seemingly small, simple actions make 
a difference.   Checking up on a friend, 
helping a stranger in the shops, even 
just smiling at someone can have a 
lasting effect, spreading joy in the 
world around us.  All part of our call to 
be like Jesus, ‘a light to lighten the 
Gentiles and to be the glory of thy people 
Israel’ (Luke 2:32) 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please 

log onto your School Gateway 

account via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £2.90 

per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 
 

  
NSPCC Rocks! 

 

On Friday 3rd February, we competed in a national competition on Times Tables Rock 
Stars. This was a great way for the children to improve on their fluency whilst working as a 
team against other schools. We are proud to have achieved 74th place against 2,688 primary 
schools taking part. A particular ‘Well Done’ should go to Puddlebridge Class who achieved 
the highest class average in our school; Year Four in particular need to maintain their effort 
on TTRS as they prepare for their multiplication check in June. The national expectation 
is that children are fluent up to 12 x 12 by the end of Year Four. 

It is wonderful to see the difference that regular practise on TTRS has on children’s fluency 
and the impact that this has on the progress that they are able to make across the 
mathematics curriculum. By Years Five and Six, the vast majority of our children can recall 
all facts up to 12 x 12 without hesitation – many are now working on facts up to 20 x 20! 
Recently, we have been particularly impressed by the efforts of some Year Two children 
who are already well on their way to fluency up to 12 x 12. This really is quite an 
achievement. Well done and keep up the hard work. 

 

 

Attendance 

 

We are delighted with the improved attendance so far 
this term. Across the school this is currently 97.5%. 

Peartree Class deserve a particular mention for having 
the highest score. 
Peartree: 99.0% 

Haffydown: 97.7% 
Danes: 96.9% 

Shackadell: 96.8% 
Puddlebridge: 96.6% 

 

‘Attend Today and Achieve Tomorrow’ 
 
 

 

 



 
 

  

 

On Saturday 4th February 2023, a team of children from years Five and Six competed in the 

Hertfordshire Cross Country Championships in St. Albans. The whole team were amazing and 

made us very, very proud as they competed over a tough course against a large field of competitors. 

Their daily training with Mrs Avis ensured that they were well-prepared for the event. Well done 

to the team and thank you to all the parents who ensured their children were in St. Albans bright 

and early on Saturday morning.  

Max, LJ, Jessica, Isla, Cameron, Joshua, Leon, Lily-Anne, Nyah and Isadora – you are all stars! 

   



Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class 

 
This week in Shackadell class, we have been learning about real life heroes who help us. We were 
very excited to have a visit from Evelyn’s Mum who is a sergeant in the Metropolitan Police. She 
brought her uniform, medals and riot gear in for us to explore and then we got a surprise (and very 
noisy) visit from a police car! Next, the children took on the roles of investigators when we found 
out that someone had stolen Mrs Lale’s sweets! The thieves left behind footprints, hair and hand 
prints that we used as evidence to work out that Miss Heritage and an accomplice were guilty of 
the crime – they were swiftly arrested by Shackadell! The children have also been dressing up in 
the police station role play area, making handcuffs from paper and writing signs for the jail. 

 



Class News 
  Peartree Class 

Half term is here after what seems like a very long time. We have done so much fun learning and been incredibly 

busy. 

We had our exciting Victorian Workshop Day earlier this week. It was so interesting. The teacher was really 

strict, and we were not allowed to talk or laugh. We had to have a cleanliness check before singing ‘God Save 

Our Queen’ to Queen Victoria. We then had to do our lessons on ‘The Three Rs’- reading, writing and arithmetic. 

Next, we had ‘Drill’, where the boys had to practice marching, as they would be sent to join the army and the 

girls had to learn how to walk like ladies and hold themselves correctly. One child had to wear the ‘dunce’ cap 

because they giggled when they should be learning. Mrs Baker thought she might become like a Victorian 

teacher but we begged her not to! We learned that children our age used to have to go to work; we used drama 

and freeze-frame to act out the jobs. We played Victorian parlour games, looked at and discussed real artefacts 

and talked about famous Victorians who helped change the country for the better. We learned so much. 

Have a lovely rest over the break and come back refreshed ready for another action-packed half term. 

 

 



Class News 
 

  Haffydown Class 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Haffydown enjoyed cookery club recently and they had the chance to make cheese pin wheels (they smelt 
delicious!). 

 

 

 

I hope you have a restful half term and enjoy the (hopefully) warmer weather. 

 

Haffydown have been busy at work over the last few weeks. In English, we have started a new book called 

‘Bear and the Piano’ and the children had the opportunity to create a freeze frame from one page of the 

book, which allowed them to think about the feelings of each character. They also wrote about why Bear, 

the main character, shouldn’t go to the city to find fame and fortune. The children worked together to create 

different sentences using conjunctions. 

As we come to the end of our 

Geography topic about Antarctica, I 

have been so impressed by all the 

children’s hard work. We are 

finishing off the topic with a debate 

about whether people should go on 

holiday to Antarctica. There has also 

been a wonderful variety of home 

learning which shows how creative 

Haffydown children are. Here are 

examples of their amazing work. 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Puddlebridge and Danes Classes 

Last week, Puddlebridge and Danes went on very exciting evening visits to Bayfordbury Observatory. Our 

evenings began with a very interesting talk about telescopes, planets, galaxies and the phases of the moon. 

We learned lots of interesting facts and very impressed by how much the children already knew about 

space! 

 

Next, we went into the planetarium. We started off by exploring the starry sky, spotting the North Star and 

identifying the constellations around. The children were very excited to watch an asteroid make a crater on 

the moon and to get a close-up view of an exploding star. 

 



Class News 
Puddlebridge and Danes Classes 

After the planetarium, we headed outside to the telescopes. Year Four were very lucky to have a cloudless 

night; on our walk up the path the children pointed out that we could see Orion the Hunter in the sky. At 

the end of the path, we all got to look through one telescope to see the moon and all its craters and through 

another to look at Mars. 

 

Unfortunately, Years Five and Six visited on a cloudy evening so it wasn’t so easy to spot the moon or 

planets. Instead, they got to look at the oldest and newest telescopes on site and looked through another 

telescope at a mystery object. The children guessed at planets and stars, but it turned out to be a lightbulb 

in the distance that looked very like Mars! 

 

Both evenings were a great learning experience; we had a brilliant time, and the children were excited to 

take home the knowledge they had learned. 

Thank you to all the parents who provided transport to and from the observatory. 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

     

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/mental-health-first-aid-mhfa-1-day-course-for-parents-carers-tickets-469893402817
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